ASN Hurricane Meeting
October 10, 2022

Purpose of the meeting was to check in of Faculty & Staff after Hurricane Ian and go over a few housekeeping items since the hurricane.

Student Whereabouts 
· Faculty need to touch base with their students via phone if they have not heard from then since the hurricane or tried to touch base vis email or Canvas. 
· Levels should work together, so students are not getting multiple calls.
· Attendance verification is due by 10/25. (since this meeting the was for only Mini B semester courses) 
Student Options
If students have been devasted by the hurricane and feel they can’t go on the have a few options:
· Late withdrawal, as usual, date to do that is November 9, 2022
· Incomplete, as usual, date to complete is February 6, 2023
· Need to look at the prereqs to see if they can go on to the next semester of Nursing.
· H22 (hurricane classification) if student feels they cannot return at this time, they can step out and restart the semester Spring of 23, free of charge, with no charge to them. (Best Option)
· They do not want to take the late drop option, as they could end up with a bill from the college.
Faculty & Staff
· Anyone who feels they to teach any classes, please reach out to Dr. Holland & June Davis
Hurricane Resources
· FSW.edu/alert/Ian
Lee Campus
· All courses will be online for the rest of the semester. Gayle Deane is our eLearning Coordinator 
· Sim Lab will hopefully be opened in the next few weeks
· Dr. Such stated that if a student wants face to face teaching, try to give them that opportunity.  All the faculty for that course, on each campus, need to work together
· 10/12: Soft opening for all campuses, by 10/17 all classes up and going
Coverage of Sims & Skills Hours
· Nursing 1 can go to another campus, just need to know ahead of time
· Level 4 Vsims will be used to cover the lost of the 2 classes missed due to the hurricane
· SHoP leaderships goal is to have just the labs open by October 26, 2022.
Clinicals
· Clinical Coordinators are working with facilities to get clinical back on track
· Volunteer hours within the community cannot be used or count for clinical hours
HESI
· HESI testing MUST BE IN PERSON, it cannot be via proctorial
· Communicate with the students that they may need to travel to other campuses, if computer labs ae not open in time
· L. Canty brought up HESI grading and suggested a change.  It was tabled to be an agenda item to discuss at a later date.  
· J. Sweeney brought up that faculty is not using HESI in their courses.  It needs to start using it more. ATI was threaded into the courses, HESI does also to better prepare the students for the NCLEX.
Uniforms
· Any student that needs replacement uniforms, contact Michelle Sherman.  She will see what we have on hand to give out to students in need.
Important Dates:
· Last day of classes now December 13, 2022
· Final Grades due by noon on December 15, 2022
· Open enrollment for faculty & staff is now.  Be sure to look over the changes for the upcoming year.
Pinning
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Due to changes in the College Calendar, we will look to see when Pinning can be held.
· Special recognition for those who volunteered after the hurricane.

